
Welcome 

to

Year 3



Classroom Staff

Mr Chilton

Class Teacher

Miss Wilkinson 

Cover Teacher

Miss Langley 

Learning Support



Other Staff

Mr Snelson

Executive Headteacher

Mrs Watts

Headteacher

Miss Hall

Year 6 Teacher/ Assistant 
Headteacher

Mrs Press

Year 6 Teacher/ Assistant 
Headteacher

Mrs Loizou

Office Manager

Mrs Swarbrick

Wellbeing and Education 
Support Assistant

Mrs Dye

SENDco

Mrs Murtagh

Communications 
Manager

Mrs Chilton

Administrative Assistant



Entering school
• Put your lunchbox, snack box 

and drink on the trolley.

• The cloakroom is inside the 

classroom.

• Hang your coat and bag on your 

labelled peg.



Structure of the day
08.45 Morning registration

08.55 – 10.45 Learning time

10.45 – 11.00 Morning break

11.00 – 12.00 Learning time

12.00 – 13.00 Lunch time

13.00 – 13.05 Afternoon registration

13.05 – 14.00 Learning time 

14.00 – 14.15 Afternoon break 

14.15 – 3.15 Learning time

At the end of the school day, children will be dismissed from the classroom door to a 
parent/carer or another authorised adult present.



Lunchtime Routines

Children with packed lunches will eat in the 

classroom. Children with hot dinners will 

eat in the hall.

At 12:30pm, all the children go outside for 

their playtime. 



PE
PE will be on 

Wednesday and Thursday.

PE Kit: 

Black or white trainers; black 
joggers, leggings or shorts; plain 
white t-shirt, plain red hoodie.



Homework
The expectation is that children in Year 3 will read with an 

adult daily. This could be fiction, non-fiction, newspapers, 

comics, recipes or online material.
Reading and exposure to words help children maximize their language, comprehension and 
concentration skills. It also improves their imagination, creativity and overall mental well-being.

Each term, homework will focus on KIRFs (Key Instant Recall 

Facts) and Year 3 spellings, including common exception 

words.
KIRFs are designed to support the development of the mental skills that underpin much of the 
maths work in schools. They are particularly useful when calculating; be it adding, subtracting, 
multiplying or dividing. Common exception words are words that don't follow regular spelling 
rules.

Homework will be set on a Friday and due the following 

Friday. The children will be told what tasks they need to 

complete each week.



We look forward to welcoming your child 

into Year 3.

We are excited to embark on this 

incredible learning adventure together 

and look forward to witnessing their 

growth, achievements and joy in the year 

ahead.
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